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Athey Creek Middle School PTSA

General Meeting Minutes for Friday, November 5, 2016

Call to order: Meeting called to order at 9:32 a.m. by President  Jennifer Tabor

Quorum established with 17 members in attendance

Meeting held in the staff lunchroom at Athey Creek

Thank you to all who attended — all 16 of you!

Welcome and Introductions (Jennifer Tabor)
PTSA President Jennifer Tabor welcomed everyone to the meeting, and all attendees took turns introducing themselves to the group.

Principal’s Report 

Principal Joel Sebastian presented information about WLWV’s new middle school, Meridian Creek, located in Wilsonville and scheduled to open next fall. He said preparing to open that school gave the district a chance to evaluate all of its middle school programs. He described the process the district is undergoing to readjust middle school attendance boundaries to fill the new school (capacity 450) while reducing attendance at the three existing MS. The district is creating a plan that includes demographic projections over five years to balance attendance at all four schools in the 2017-18 school year and beyond. Athey Creek can expect to see a reduction from its current level of 670 students to a target population of 615. He also reported that approximately 85% of staffing for the new school will be done with current FTEs.

Approval of the minutes (Jennifer Tabor)

Minutes from the June meeting were delivered via email to attendees of that meeting and posted on the PTSA website, and corrections were made as requested. Copies were made available to today’s attendees, with time given for review. Elaine Cozart moved for approval of the minutes as presented. Bobbi Kelly seconded the motion and the motion was carried by unanimous approval. December minutes will be distributed to attendees and approved at the January meeting.

BOARD REPORTS

President’s Report (Jennifer Tabor)

Jennifer Tabor recapped the parent social held last month at Pete’s Mountain Vineyard. 32 tickets were sold and 30 people attended. The vineyard delivered a refund of $100 due to lower attendance/fewer wine bottles opened, giving the event a profit of $44 though it was intended as a community building event and not a fundraiser. Based on those results, Jennifer said the board would be looking into doing a larger but similar event in the spring and asked that anyone interested in helping to plan that event should contact Jen Drew or Nicole Rusk. Jennifer also thanked all the attendees and the event’s hosts, vineyard owners Mike and Christy Thayer.

Co-Vice Presidents’ Report 

Neither Jen Drew nor Nicole Rusk was able to attend today’s meeting.

Secretary’s Report (Kate Hoots)

Kate reminded the group to sign in on the group signup sheet, and it began to make the rounds again to capture information from late-comers.

Treasurer’s Report (Lola Skates)

Lola presented the treasurer’s report and said that money was still coming in from annual fund donations. The amount listed on the report for annual fund includes member dues owed to OR PTA and money for directory orders. She said that she would work to clean that line item up before the next meeting. She agreed to correct the parent social line item to show a budget of $300 as voted on in the last meeting.

Membership Report (Melissa Juenger)

Melissa reported a total of 181 members and reminded the group that 215 members is our OR PTA target. She asked attendees to encourage their friends to join PTSA and said she would continue to remind families via Athey Notes.

Volunteer Coordinator (Bobbi Kelly)

Bobbi thanked those who recently volunteered at the school’s book fair and the PTSA dance and mentioned that the organizers of the student body’s Turkey Trot fundraiser were still looking for more volunteers.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Back to School Dance (Laura Greyerbiehl)

The next dance will be held in February during the Korean students’ visit. Laura will not be available on that date, but Kate and Bobbi have agreed to work together to cover for her absence. Dee Putnam will again handle decorations and Laura will do the advance work, such as purchasing snacks. At this time, we have not booked a DJ.

TASA (Jennifer Tabor)

Jennifer delivered a report for TASA Chairwoman Rachel Stevenson. The October meal went well and teachers were appreciative. The next meal, on Nov. 9, will have a harvest theme. Food items and volunteers are still needed.

Student Store (Shari Winters)

Sales are strong and volunteers are scheduled through January. Shari is excited to have a new system for hanging lights inside the store case.

Garage Sale and Athey Idol (Jennifer Tabor)

Chairwoman Saleen Chenevert was not in attendance. Jennifer reminded the group that the first drop date would be held before winter break. She also reported that Athey Idol had been successfully held.

NEW BUSINESS

Turkey Trot


Although not a PTSA event, the fundraiser benefits the school and Jennifer urged parents to volunteer to help at the event.

No-Cost Fundraising


Jennifer introduced a new revenue source: Amazon Smile. She provided information about how to register Amazon accounts so that the PTSA would receive a portion of the purchase price.

Parent Education


Elaine Cozart agreed to chair this new committee. She has begun looking into an event featuring “executive function” for students, to be led by teachers Andrea Bowen and Ian Stober, who are trained in that area. Elaine is also looking for suitable events centered on issues germane to parenting middle-schoolers, including bullying drug abuse and social media.

WLWV Education Foundation


Foundation President Elaine Cozart reported that the Foundation would start its HOT Campaign (Honor Our Teachers) earlier this year to give families more time to donate. The foundation is looking for new board members and raised a record amount of money last  year, donating $137,000 to the school district — enough to fund between 2 and 2.5 FTEs for the current school year.

Athey Reads


Jennifer Tabor passed along a request for 26 PTSA representatives to hand out copies of “Martin Marten” at 3 p.m. Dec. 5. Bobbi agreed to help find volunteers for that.

ADJOURN

With no further business presented and no further discussion presented, President Jennifer Tabor adjourned the meeting at 10:27 a.m.
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